
STAFF REPORT 
 
TO: Mayor and Councillors   
 
FROM: Peter Thomson, Engineering Manager  
 
REFERENCE: A503-03 
 
SUBJECT: RCN10-06-10 SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION  

– CHANGES TO SOLID WASTE AND WATER CHARGES 
 

 
PURPOSE 

 
This supplementary paper recommends amendments to the Solid Waste and Water 
Charges for the Annual Plan 2010/2011 Schedule of Charges. 
 
BACKGROUND 

 
Council proposed Solid Waste and Water Charges as set out in the Draft Annual Plan. 
Since the release of this Plan, charges at other facilities have been published and other 
issues have arisen that make it desirable to reconsider some of the charges. 
 
DISCUSSION 

 
Following Council workshop discussions officers are recommending Solid Waste Charges 
and Water Charges be amended as indicated in the attachment.  
 
The change to Solid Waste Charges is a reduction in the Mixed Refuse charge from 
$104.63 to $99.00 per tonne.  It has also been noted that Council should retain the right to 
amend the Solid Waste Charges throughout the financial year if circumstances require this 
and wording is being recommended to enable Council to do this. 
 
The major addition to the Water Charges relates to the charges for water supplied to 
Nelson City residents and Major Industrial Water Users.  
 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

THAT the Solid Waste and Water Charges in the Annual Plan 2010/2011 be amended as 
outlined in the attached schedule, and 
 
THAT the following footnote be added to the Solid Waste section of the Schedule of 
Charges: 

 
“Solid Waste Charges may be amended at any stage during the year by Council 
resolution. Council will advise the public of the changes through public notification at 
least one month prior to the new charges taking effect”. 

 
 
 
 
Peter Thomson  
Engineering Manager 



 
  Page 2 
 

 
 
Note: Solid Waste Charges may be amended at any stage during the year by Council resolution. Council will 
advise the public of the changes through public notification at least one month prior to the new charges taking 
effect. 
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Water supply charges  

The Council has entered into agreements to supply water to Nelson Pine Industries Limited, ENZA Foods 
Limited and Alliance Group Limited (Major Industrial Water Users). All of these agreements expire on 30 June 
2010. The Council and the Major Industrial Water Users have not agreed on the terms of water supply beyond 
the expiry date.   

The Council supplies water to land situated in part of Stoke, Nelson pursuant to an agreement with Nelson City 
Council.  The charges for water supplied by the Council to rating units within Nelson City, excluding the Major 
Industrial Water Users (per cubic metre supplied) is $1.43 for 2010/2011 (2009/2010 $1.17). In addition these 
properties are charged a fixed daily amount of 51.04 cents per day for 2010/2011 (2009/2010 41.40 cents per 
day). 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


